
Girls  basketball  announces
awards

Louisburg seniors (from left) Kallie O’Keefe, Natalie Moore
and Kirstin Lowry were all smiles Wednesday during the team’s
postseason awards banquet at Louisburg High School. All three
players were recognized for their postseason honors

 

It was a bittersweet moment for the Louisburg girls basketball
team Wednesday when it held its annual postseason banquet at
Louisburg High School.

The team came together to relive some good memories from its
11-11 season and talk about the improvement the Lady Cats made
from the start of the season till the end. However, it also
meant saying goodbye to a few players.

Seniors Natalie Moore, Kirstin Lowry and Kallie O’Keefe were
recognized for their achievements, not only this season, but
for what they have accomplished in their four years. This
season, the Lady Cats won their home invitational and advanced
to the substate championship game for the second straight
year.

“They have shown these younger kids what the expectations of
this program are,” Louisburg coach Shawn Lowry said. “They
have shown them how to lead, the character we expect and how
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to play. They will all three be missed.”

Coach Lowry revealed all of the postseason honors to his team,
in which all of them went to the three seniors.

Moore was named first team all-Frontier League, was second
team  all-state  in  Class  4A  by  Sports  I  Kansas.  She  also
received honorable mention all-state honors from The Wichita
Eagle and The Topeka Capital-Journal.

She was also the Co-Player of the Year and first team on the
Tri-County Spotlight squad. She finished her career with 898
points.

Moore averaged 17.4 points a game and also made a living at
the free-throw line. Moore had 204 free-throw attempts on the
season and made 73 percent.

She also averaged 5.5 rebounds a game to go along with 4.6
assists. She had 27 steals on the year and shot 44 percent
from the floor.

Kirstin Lowry was also honored as she was a second team all-
Frontier League and was also second team Tri-County Spotlight.
Lowry was second on the team in scoring at nine points a game
and shot better than 40 percent from behind the 3-point line.

O’Keefe, who averaged eight points and seven rebounds a game,
also earned second team all-Tri County Spotlight.

Members of the Lady Cats who earned varsity letters are:

Seniors: Natalie Moore, Kirstin Lowry and Kallie O’Keefe

Juniors: Megan Lemke

Sophomores: Zoie Gilliland, Paige Buffington, Emalee Overbay
and Madisen Simpson

Freshman: Isabelle Holtzen and Sarah Wilson


